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iTEM NO 10 (B) 

Note OF the Lead Member for Planning to

 The  Swinton Community Committee
20TH JUNE , 2006 

PROPOSED USE OF THE NEW ALLOCATION FOR HIGHWAYS

Background

1. The issues raised by the consultation document for the production of a town centre plan for Swinton included the need to address parking and congestion. I commissioned a study by consultants to make recommendations to address these problems. The findings of the consultants were reported to a meeting of the Political Executive on April 3rd.

2. Some of the findings were of a technical nature (such as reviewing the timing of traffic signals). A concern for Members was the issue of parking. Broadly, the report recommended residents’ parking schemes for the area bounded by Swinton Hall Road, Wellington Road, Chorley and Pendlebury Road and the area from Deans Road, along Partington Lane and the vicinity of St Peter’s Road. Car parking within the Civic Centre campus would be extended to accommodate potential demand (given a Green Travel Plan).

Political Executive response

3. The principle of residents’ parking was accepted for further consultation subject to a number of reservations:

· The two hour waiting limit in Zone A be reduced to one hour to act as a disincentive to Precinct users to park in side streets;

· That Zone B be introduced simultaneously and extended to include part of Lower Sutherland Street;

· That consideration be given to the possibility of ‘greening’ the streets within Zone A and Zone B as part of the scheme;

· That meetings be called with local residents once details of these and other recommendations had been worked up

· That residents should not be asked to make a contribution to the funding of the scheme (approximate costs for the introduction of residents parking schemes work out at around £45 / linear metre).

Progress

4. A number of major issues have been taken forward:

· Funding: (a) if the Precinct owners proceed with approved development some funding may become available under section 106 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990; (b) a delegated budget of £100,000 is available to the Community Committee; and (c) prudential borrowing may be acceptable in the light of potential income from a Green Travel Plan (which it is agreed should not be used to reduce budgets);

· Civic Centre Car Parks: work has already commenced on demolition of the former Swinton police station which will be used as a temporary car park until wider land uses on the campus are ascertained and previous studies have also highlighted the ability to extend Crompton Street car park by a further 36 spaces.

· Green Travel  Plan: This will be launched during ‘Green Transport Week’  towards the end of June.

· ‘Green Streets’ options: A set of options will be worked up to show how the visual appearance of the street could be improved.  To give an idea of cost the average price of a tree, provided and planted (in a tree pit) is around £1500.  It should be noted, however, that not all locations are suitable and considerations such as usable footway width, amount of statutory undertakers plant etc also need to be accounted for.

· Timetable for consultation: Dependent upon the views taken by the new precinct owners it should be possible to carry out a suitable consultation exercise and design a suitable scheme over the next 6 – 9 months although this would obviously be dependent upon the views of the residents.  It should be noted that in the Hope Area this process took around 2 years.

· Precinct Car Parks: The ownership of the Precinct remains uncertain and Councillor Cullen and I have requested a meeting with the owners to make clear the City Council’s position.

Next Steps

5. At its meeting on June 6th 2006, the Political Executive recommended the Community Committee to make such funds as necessary available from its Block 3 allocation to fund elements of the community parking schemes.

